Foston on the Wolds Parish Council

Annual Report 2018/19

Councillors
The Council has seven Members

C O’Connor (Chairman)

B Fleming (Vice Chairman)

T Sellers

J Foreman

R Watt

L Vulliamy

I Gilliat

Foston Three Councillors

Brigham Three Councillors

Gembling One Councillor

Meetings – Are held on the first Wednesday of the month except August when there is no meeting.

Planning – The Council is consulted on all Planning Applications submitted to the ERYC and is asked for comments either in support or objection to the application.  The Parish Council was consulted on five applications during the year.
Precept – The precept for 2018\19 was set at £2330 £19.13 for a Band D property.  

Matters considered during the year – 

Village Walkabout with ERYC – Footpaths swept, Notice Boards Stained and Gullies unblocked

Meetings held with ERYC Ward Members Cllr’s Evison and Owen led to further works being undertaken to resolve flooding issues in Foston. In July Cllr Ian Gilliat met with Cllr Jane Evison and a course of action was agreed which finally resolved the matter.
Defibrillators purchased thanks to the Wind Farm Grant and Parish Council contribution were installed in Brigham and Gembling. A training event was held in the Village Hall was very well attended. The Council agreed to make a £50 contribution to the Training provider.
Mrs Dianne Darley was appointed as Parish Clerk in July
The Council has agreed to install Village Entrance Gates and estimates for the Gates are currently being sought

Cllr’s O’Connor and Gilliat met the ERYC Trees Officers in order to determine ownership\responsibility of trees growing in highway verges within the parish.  It was confirmed that all trees had been adopted by the ERYC
Gembling – The culvert at the entrance to the village has been inspected by the Highway Engineer who has agreed to authorise repairs.  The large Willow Tree near the pond has received major action by ERYC to prevent its collapse.
St. Andrews Churchyard – The Council has agreed to make a £50 contribution towards the costs of volunteers who strim the Graveyard during the summer.

Elections – In May elections will be held throughout the East Riding for Parish Councils.

